
NARFE CHAPTER 1162
MONTHLY MEETING FEBRUARY 24, 2015

The February meeting of NARFE Chapter 1162 was called to order at 1:40
pm at the Overland Park Lutheran Church by President Louise Lloyd.

The Invocation was given by Don Faidley followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance led by Frank McGough.  Frank was asked to report on the 
health of his wife Joyce.

President Lloyd welcomed everyone in attendance.

Copies of the December 9th meeting minutes that were approved by the 
minutes approving committee, the agenda handouts containing some of 
the committee reports and proposed programs for 2015 are available at 
the sign-in table.  Be sure to take a copy.
 
Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer, Mary Haswell, reported a balance on 
hand $7,248.28.  The report will be filed for audit.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Legislative: Louis Bornman, 1st Vice President, told us that Congress 
was trying to decide what to do about funding for Homeland Security.  
See his report on the agenda handout.  

Membership – Since we do not have a Membership Chairman, the duties 
are going to be temporarily filled by Louise Lloyd, Elizabeth Bornman 
and Ginny Glauser.

Service Officer:  Elizabeth Bornman, Service Officer, submitted her 
report on the agenda handout. 

Alzheimer’s:  Judy Arnold, Alzheimer’s Chair, reminded us that she is 
collecting items for the Alzheimer’s silent and live auctions at the 
Kansas Federation Annual Convention.  Bring your items to the March 
meeting.

Don’t forget to bring in Best Choice labels.  

Judy is looking for volunteers to help distribute pamphlets to area 
funeral homes instructing families of Alzheimer’s victims on how to 
make a memorial donation to NARFE Alzheimer’s Research Program. 

The Alzheimer’s 50/50 drawing, $16.50, was won by Eddie Acosta.

See Judy’s report on the agenda handout.



PAC – Eddie Acosta has agreed to be our NARFE PAC chairman. Since 
March is NARFE-PAC month, the March NARFE magazine is loaded with good
information about PAC.  PAC money is used to help elect lawmakers who 
support federal employees/retirees and will work to protect their pay,
annuities and benefits.  More funds are raised by Alzheimer’s than by 
PAC.

Newsletter:  There are extra copies of the newsletter on the sign-in 
table if you did not receive one.  

Programs:  The list of proposed programs was placed on each table.  

March 24 – Pizza Luncheon will begin at 12:45am.  The chapter 
will provide pizza and salad. 

We discussed the proposed programs for the remainder of the year.

Hospitality:  President Lloyd thanked those that provided refreshments
for today’s meeting and passed out a sign-up sheet for the April 28, 
2015 and May 26, 2015 meetings.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

NARFE Federation Convention:  The NARFE Federation Convention is April
26-28 in Topeka, KS.  Our Chapter is allocated 13 delegates.  The 
$20.00 registration fee will be paid by the chapter, but delegates 
will be responsible for their room and meals. If you can’t attend the 
entire convention, you may want to attend the business meeting on 
Monday morning that begins at 8:30am and concludes about 4:00pm.  

Federation Fundraiser – The Federation will conduct a 50/50 raffle for
$25.00 per ticket for members only.  Only 200 tickets are being 
offered.  Elizabeth Bornman is coordinating the selling of the 
tickets, so let her know if you are interested in purchasing one/some.

BUDGET:  Louise Lloyd handed out the proposed 2015 budget that is 
based on expenses incurred in 2014.  Sheryl Gulley made a motion to 
adopt the budget, it was seconded by Bruce Smith and accepted by a 
show of hands from the members. 

PROGRAM:  

Elizabeth Bornman, our chapter Service Officer, made a presentation on
the Service Officer responsibilities.  She provided invaluable 
information along with handouts.

Announcements:  The next meeting will be our pizza luncheon meeting on
March 24, 2015, 12:45 pm, Overland Park Lutheran Church.  Tom 
Huntzinger and Judy Etter will provide the program. 



Respectfully Submitted by Secretary

Ginny Glauser


